

Brent Council Tel: 020 937 2493

EMai andrea.mcgovern@brent.gov.uk

Web

www.brent.gov.uk

Mahlea Babjak (sent via email)

11 August 2020 Ref: 15409964

Dear Mahlea Babjak,

## Freedom of Information Act 2000

I can confirm that the information requested is held by Brent Council. I have detailed below the information that is being released to you.

- 1. How many individuals did the council house during March-July 2020 where the individual(s) has No Recourse to Public Funds (NRPF) status? -70
- 2. How many families did the council house during March-July 2020 where the parent(s) has No Recourse to Public Funds (NRPF) status? -14
- 3. How many individuals did the council move on or relocate during March-July 2020 where the individual(s) has No Recourse to Public Funds (NRPF) status? -11
- 4. Where an individual has been evicted or relocated during March-July 2020, how many individuals did the council relocate to alternative accommodation:
- a. Outside of the borough 2
- b. Outside of London
- 5. From March-July 2020, how many requests for support were made to the council resulting in the individual(s) with NRPF receiving support from the council? 75
- 6. From March-July 2020, how many requests for support were granted by the council resulting in the individual(s) with NRPF receiving support from the council? 75
- 7. From March-July 2020, in cases where requests were denied support by the council for individual(s) with NRPF, what were the reasons for this? 0
- 8. In the 6 months prior to COVID-19, how many individual(s) were accommodated on average per month by the council where the individual(s) has NRPF status? 0
- 9. What was the council's policy on NRPF pre COVID-19?

The below link takes you to the section of Brent Council's website which outlines the council's position and services available for those with NRPF pre Covid-19.

https://www.brent.gov.uk/services-for-residents/housing/worried-about-homelessness/homeless-not-entitled-to-benefits/

10. If there has been a change in policy, what is the council's policy on NRPF post COVID-19?

There has been no change in policy. The council is currently acting under the 'Everyone in' emergency government scheme.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Brent Civic Centre Engineers Way Wembley HA9 0FJ

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Phone: 0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.org.uk

I will now close your request as of this date.

Yours faithfully, Andrea McGovern Performance Manager for Housing, Public Health & Culture